Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION
The Florida Department of Transportation, District One announces a public meeting to which all persons are invited.
DATES AND TIMES: VIRTUAL: Thursday, September 5, 2024, 6:00 p.m.; IN PERSON: Tuesday, September 10, 2024, 5:00 p.m.
PLACES: www.swflroads.com/project/449646-1 or Bayside Community Church – Bayshore Gardens Campus 5051 26th St W, Bradenton, FL 34207
GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) invites you to a public meeting for safety improvements and access changes along US 41 (14th St. W.) and State Road (S.R.) 684 (Cortez Rd. W.) in Manatee County.
The proposed safety improvements include installing three mid-block crossings with pedestrian hybrid beacons along US 41 between 53rd Avenue and Orlando Avenue; modifying two median openings for SR 684 at 32nd Street W. and 28th Street W. The meeting will provide information about the changes and offer the public the opportunity to express their views on the improvements.
You can participate in-person or live online. The same materials will be displayed at both the events.
LIVE ONLINE OPTION:
Register in advance: www.swflroads.com/project/449646-1
Thursday, September 5, 2024
6:00 P.M. – 7:00 p.m.
This event will include a viewing of the project video and the ability to input comments. Please review the materials on project webpage before attending the online event (www.swflroads.com/project/449646-1). Materials will be posted by August 29, 2024.
IN-PERSON OPTION:
Tuesday, September 10, 2024
Anytime between 5:00 -7:00 p.m.
Bayside Community Church – Bayshore Gardens Campus
5051 26th St W, Bradenton, FL 34207
This will include a looping project video (no formal presentation) and the project team will be available for discussion.
If you are unable to attend the meeting, comments can also be provided through the project webpage (www.swflroads.com/project/449646-1) or by email (xiaoxue.peng@dot.state.fl.us) or mail (FDOT District One, Attn: Xiaoxue (Snow) Peng, PE, 801 N. Broadway Ave., Bartow, FL 33830). While comments about the project are accepted at any time, they must be received or postmarked by September 20, 2024, to be included in the formal record. You can reach out to FDOT Project Manager Xiaoxue (Snow) Peng, PE, at (863)519-2528 if you have any questions.
FDOT is sending notices to property owners, business owners, interested persons and organizations within 300 feet of the project to provide the opportunity to give comments to FDOT regarding this project. This meeting is being held in compliance with Rule 14-97 of the Florida Administrative Code (modifications to access management) and all other related federal and state statutes.
A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Xiaoxue (Snow) Peng, PE, at xiaoxue.peng@dot.state.fl.us
Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Cynthia Sykes, FDOT District One Title VI Coordinator by email at Cynthia.Sykes@dot.state.fl.us or by phone at (863)519-2287. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).
For more information, you may contact: Xiaoxue (Snow) Peng, PE, at xiaoxue.peng@dot.state.fl.us
